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 THE SECRETARY  GENERAL
March 17, 2009
Excellency,


On behalf of the General Secretariat of the Organization of American States and pursuant to the mandates from its General Assembly contained in resolutions AG/RES. 2262 (XXXVII-O/07) and AG/RES. 2430 (XXXVIII-O/08), I have the honor to address Your Excellency to appoint Dr. Laura Cecilia Pautassi, a candidate nominated by the Government of Argentina through Note Verbale No. 40 of January 30, 2009, to serve as the independent expert on the Working Group to Examine the National Reports Envisioned in the Protocol of San Salvador, and through you, I take pleasure in informing the Permanent Council, and especially the states parties to the Protocol, of this appointment.


As is widely known, the rules governing the composition of the Working Group, set out in the aforementioned resolutions, call for the appointment of a highly qualified professional with recognized experience in the area of the rights enshrined in the Additional Protocol to the American Convention on Human Rights in the Area of Economic, Social and Cultural Rights.  Accordingly, I am pleased to inform you that not only was Dr. Pautassi an expert consultant of the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights in the formulation of the very Guidelines and Progress Indicators in the Area of Economic, Social and Cultural Rights that will be used by the Working Group to examine the national reports of the states parties to the Protocol, but also that she has more than 17 years of experience in research on and the promotion and teaching of these rights, in the most prestigious institutions of her country.


Please find attached Dr. Pautassi’s curriculum vitae, which details her vast experience in the field.  As is the case with all experts on the Working Group, I wish Dr. Pautassi every success in the performance of her new functions, and I would ask you to arrange for the publication and dissemination of this appointment.


Accept, Excellency, the renewed assurances of my highest consideration. 

José Miguel Insulza
Ambassador Osmar Chohfi

Permanent Representative of Brazil to the OAS

Chair of the Permanent Council 

Washington, D.C.
http://scm.oas.org/pdfs/2009/CP21859S-1.pdf
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